
Special Meeting Hayden Town Council August 25. 2022

Work Session

Budget 2023

Staff & Councilmember Reports
RECREATION

Josh Jones, Director Parks and Recreation: football season in now tackle to flag and lots of participation;
18 registered and 4"^ graders. Highest since he has been the recreation director. Gym floor refinished
and center closed for gym and fitness classroom use Friday, August 26"^ - Monday, August 29"".

Rachel Wattles, Director Arts and Events: Melodrama on Saturday. Trying to plan two more concerts and
play theater. Police Vests and Bicycle Ride would like to have kitchen but Hayden Center doesn't have a
kitchen; We couldn't help this time around. Northwest Philanthropy Days is having a conference in
Steamboat Springs and Hayden Center with a social event at the Yampa Valley Brewery. Boettcher
Foundation is doing a board retreat in Routt County, Steamboat and Hayden; pulling together a panel
and the successes of Hayden in October.

POLICE

Chief of Police Tuliszewski: through the big summer events. Fair went smoothly. Done in attendance for
animal events. Demolition Derby sold out. 2700 tickets available for concert and sold 700-900. School

started on Monday in to that routing.

PUBLIC WORKS

Bryan Richards, Public Works Director: Busy catching up on maintenance and doing asphalt repair for
small patches. Doing well with the tank; now only paint. Water plant has been handling well with the

couple of power outages.

PLANNING

Tegan Ebbeit, Community Development Director: Economic Development Commission is planning the
Business Pitch Competition for November 12"" and seeking sponsorship and will have promotion. There
will be a mentorship component. New or existing businesses can compete. We'll have a mixer after the
pitch and can network informally. Housing needs assessment done and consultant will be here on
September 15"^ for the Town Council Meeting to present a draft housing action plan, development to
meet our planning goals and get feedback and into policy

ADMINISTRATION

Mathew Mendisco, Town Manager: Entering the design process and bringing a planning consultant on
board for your consideration. We have 10 million in capital projects throughout the town; all must meet
the federal standards and we have a unique opportunity to offer a general construction Request For
Proposal to manage all the projects. Can bid on individually; goal is to attract an economy of scales to
lower the cost and bid as an overall project. Walking through the policies to ensure we are meeting the

needs of our community and capturing your vision of an equitable and inclusion community. Looking at
our staff wages and seeing what the COLA may be. Legal discussions on the General Improvement

District and in a great place. Staff review process had begun and council will be receiving manager
evaluation in September.

Sharon Johnson, Town Clerk: Continue to work with state liquor agency to get local licenses issued and
election update.

Minutes approved at the Regular Town Council Meeting September 7,2022
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